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A day in the life of our residents

We stay very busy thanks to 
our Activities Department!



Employee SpotlightEmployee SpotlightEmployee SpotlightEmployee Spotlight
Robert Hall, Maintenance Supervisor is this month’s  
Employee Spotlight. He was raised in Brooklyn and 
graduated from BGM. Robert and his wife Crystal are 
parents of Josie, an ISU student studying to be a veter-
inarian and Ashlyn, a senior at HLV and CNA at BCE. 
He also lives with their dog, Ginger and a bunch of cats 
that wish Robert didn’t live there. 

When Robert wants to get away, he heads to his favorite 
place, Eagle River, Wisconsin. In his freetime he enjoys 
fishing, hunting, fishing, beekeeping, fishing, woodwork-
ing and fishing. Did we mention 
he likes to fish? Robert enjoys 

taking road trips to taste test all the bacon cheese burgers and 
cheeseballs at dive bars around the midwest. But you won’t ever 
catch him dipping into the guacamole at his family’s annual 4th of 
July party. His favorite tv show is Ozark and his favorite band is 
AC/DC. 

Robert enjoys the diversity of the day to day challenges in his 
work at BCE. We are very grateful to Robert for maintaining our 
building and grounds and keeping things looking great!

Watch our Facebook page for news  
about an exciting new feature coming to 

our building in December!



 

Resident Spotlight

We celebrated our Veterans  
on November 11.  

Thank you for your service!

Marvin Van Gorp enlisted in the 
Navy during the Korean War. He 

went to basic training at Great Lakes 
Navy Station, Michigan and worked 
in construction during his service. 

Don Huedepohl was drafted into 
the US Army during the Korean 

War and served from 1952-54. He 
went to basic training at Manhattan, 
Kansas and served as a truck driver 

and medic in Korea

Harold Nevenhoven enlisted in 
the US Army and served from 

1960-66 He went to basic training 
at Fort Riley, Kansas and served 

as a medic in Germany.

Johnny Slaymaker was drafted into 
the Army in 1958 and served until 
1960. He went to Texas for basic 

training and then on to Germany for 
the remainder of his service.

Bob Murtha enlisted in the Navy 
Air Corps and served from 1943 

until November 1945.  
He took pre-flight training in Oak-

land, California as a pilot.

Gary Lamb enlisted in the US Army 
and served from 1963 until 1965. 

He was stationed in Germany. 

Left to right Don Huedepohl, Harold Nevenhoven, Bob Murtha,  
Marvin Van Gorp, Gary Lamb, Johnny Slaymaker



Dec. 1
Stevie Reed

Dec. 5
David Kirkpatrick

Dec. 13
Rachel Weiss

Dec. 18
Cathy Essick

RESIDENT BIRTHDAYSRESIDENT BIRTHDAYS

Dec. 10
Todd Laughridge

Dec. 25
Bob Kriener

Dec. 31
Bob Murtha

HAPPY BIRTHDAY!
Dec. 22

Cassie Foels

Dec. 27
Alli McCammant

Dec. 27
Randi Shaw

EMPLOYEE BIRTHDAYS

REMINDER:  
If you are planning to take your resident out of the 
 facility for Christmas, please contact Christina or 

Candace in advance. Thank you!

December 10
15 years

April Ahrens
THANK YOU FOR YOUR YEARS THANK YOU FOR YOUR YEARS 

OF SERVICE AND  OF SERVICE AND  
DEDICATION!DEDICATION!

Visit us at Coffee Time!
Community members are Community members are 

welcome to visit on  welcome to visit on  
MondaysMondays from 9:45am- from 9:45am-

10:45am for  10:45am for  
coffee and conversation!coffee and conversation!

“Maybe Christmas doesn’t come from a 
store. Maybe Christmas perhaps means a 
little bit more.” — - The Grinch 



Santa For SeniorsSanta For Seniors
Help us make Christmas special for our 

residents! Visit the Santa For Seniors 
Tree at Keystone Savings Bank in  
Victor and choose an ornament to 

sponsor a gift for one of our residents. 
Each ornament has a wish list for a  
resident. Purchase a gift and return  

it to Keystone Savings Bank by  
December 15. 



BCE Contacts
	 Bear Creek Rehab							       (641) 522-5826 
	 Brooklyn Community Estate					     (641) 522-9263
	 Administrator/Owner		  Shane Sissel		  shane.sissel@bcecares.com
	 Activity Director	 	 	 Tiffany Schafbuch		 tiffany.schafbuch@bcecares.com
	 Dietary Supervisor			  Andrea DeVilder		  andrea.devilder@bcecares.com
	 Director of Nursing	 	 Christina Kasal	 	 christina.kasal@bcecares.com
	 Assistant Director of Nursing	 Candace Kriegel	 	 candace.kriegel@bcecares.com
	 Housekeeping Supervisor	 April Ahrens		 	 april.ahrens@bcecares.com
	 HR Manager & Billing	 	 Leslie Kirkpatrick	 	 leslie.kirkpatrick@bcecares.com
	 Maintenance Supervisor		  Robert Hall			   robert.hall@bcecares.com
	 Marketing Manager	 	 Cathy Essick	 	 cathy.essick@bcecares.com

We offer local meal deliveries at lunchtime 
Monday thru Friday. Please spread the  

word to anyone you feel may benefit from 
this service and give us a call at  
(641) 522-9263 email Andrea at  

andrea.devilder@bcecares.com for  
more details!

ACH Electronic Payments are available

Just a reminder that invoices for resident care can be paid via ACH. A paper bill will 
still be mailed, but payments will automatically be paid on the 7th of each month 
via ACH.  

Contact Leslie by phone, (641) 522-9263 or email leslie.kirkpatrick@bcecares.com if 
you are interested in this payment option. 

Do you know someone who would like to receive our newsletter? Would you like 
to receive our newsletter via email? Contact Tiffany for more information!  
Phone (641) 522-9263 or email tiffany.schafbuch@bcecares.com


